
FROM THE BOARD

To all club secretaries and members: Please distribute as widely as possible amongst members and parties interested in polo.

SUMMARY NSWPA BOARD MEETING 20TH JULY 2012 

A well attended meeting of the NSWPA Board was held on Friday 20th July and it covered a variety of subjects.

Polo Balls.  The Board moved that 2,500 polo balls be ordered from a suppler in Argentina identified by Beau Blundell, which will enable NSWPA to supply balls to clubs at the previous price of $4.40.

Chief Umpire in the Southern Zone

Dick Doolin advised Ric McCarthy will replace Simon Walker as Chief Umpire for the Southern Zone.
Junior Development Squad

Beau Blundell and Lachie Graham outlined a proposal for selecting, mentoring and supporting a junior development squad and will prepare a budget for all coaching in 2012-13 that will incorporate this squad.

Premier events

It was agreed that each club will be entitled to nominate a ‘premier’ event for the calendar, i.e. one tournament per year where other clubs in the same zone may only hold another tournament if the A Grade is 50% or less of the premier event.

These will be shown as ‘black-type’ events in bold in the calendar.

Clubs are asked to advise Suzie what will be their ‘premier events’ under this ruling for the provisional 2013 Calendar.
Safety Officers

In order to ensure we meet the requirements of our insurance coverage, each club needs to nominate a Safety Officer responsible for Risk Management. Clubs are asked to provide details of who this will be to Suzie by 15th August.

Copies of the various forms relating to risk management, i.e. the Incident Report Form, Polo accident/incident investigation form and Incident Report Forms Guidelines are posted on the NSW Polo website in Word format.
Suzie will also put the Road Show Manual on the NSW Polo website and email to each Club with a note on what it contains relating to risk management and club responsibilities.

FINANCIALS 

NSWPA financials are in good order having made a larger profit than budgeted in 2011-12. In order for Directors to maintain objectivity the Conflict of Interest register will be updated by Suzie at each meeting. 
STRATEGIC PLAN

A review of the Plan and progress to date will be conducted at the next Board Meeting with each Director providing an update on their area of objectives vs performance

INSURANCE
Medical Attendance at Tournaments: It was suggested that for all calendar tournaments, if no ambulance as in attendance then at least a St Johns representative or a private paramedic should be. To be discussed next meeting.
POLICY IMPLEMENTATION AT CLUB LEVEL
To aid transparency and communication between the Board and clubs/members, it was decided to send all members a Summary of the discussions and decisions made by the Board at each Board meeting.
REVIEW & REWRITE NSWPA CONSTITUTION 

A long discussion and debate was held on the proposed up-dated Constitution with three core issues identified with the draft. These were:

a. references to the APF 

b. the zone structure

c. the chair

It was eventually moved that the NSW Polo Board should comprise 3 directors from each zone elected by club delegates of that zone; a non-voting President to be elected by all delegates and the Board may appoint 2 further independent directors to fill any skills gap, totalling 12 on the Board.

It was also moved that zones should be determined by the Board and there would be a document to define this.

It was also moved that any reference to the APF be replaced with ‘National Body”.

________________________________

Mr. John Taylor, the President of the APF then joined the meeting and outlined the current objectives and role of the newly branded APF and invited questions from the Board.

Sam Ballas explained there was concern from some NSW members regarding the APF over-committing funds to event staging, if sponsorship deals do not eventuate.

John Taylor explained that the initiative of the APF Sponsorship committee was to raise sponsorship for the Australian polo team and to capture some of the sponsorship funds currently going to private event promoters without any of it going to the federal or state bodies. The PR work carried out so far is to make the National team attractive to sponsors. He believes APF has a responsibility to raise money to lift the overall standard of the game in Australia, grow the game and to fund Australian teams instead of using members’ subs and affiliation fees to do this.

John suggested there were also opportunities for growth at club level polo, citing examples of the Yarra Valley and Yaloak clubs in Victoria.

In order to capitalise on opportunities provided by the extra funding received from APC negotiations over the World Cup Snow Polo, John explained that a PR Company, Style Counsel, had been engaged to build a brand image for Australian Polo and prepare a promotion package that could be presented to potential sponsors. To date a total of around $25,000 had been allocated for work with the press, TV interviews, logo and livery development, name change recommendation, national team support and creating a product which the APF can use in proposals to potential sponsors of the National team.  

John confirmed that this was the total of the budgeted amount and that no further funds would be spent on PR unless the promotion committee was 99% sure of closing a particular sponsorship deal. 

APF will not be funding or organising individual polo events.  In those cases where a National team will be competing at an event, then APF would be involved with the appearance and sponsorship of the Australian team and Style Counsel would be used to assist with the presentation of the team and to liaise with the event organisers.

APF Structure

Director Jenny Herz raised the issue of the current APC/APF structure which has State Delegates as representatives of APC and explained her belief that the lack of engagement inherent in a structure where people are conflicted to act in both the national and state interest at the same time resulted in lack of transparency and mistrust of the APF.  This was evident in NSWPA Constitution discussions. 

John responded that the structure of the APF was under review and that APF budget & minutes could certainly be circulated to a group wider than delegates if any State requested that. He suggested using the sponsorship group to communicate to the wider polo community. John said structural changes at APF were currently in discussion stage with no recommendations as yet.

Test Matches in 2013

Joe Curran asked whether a club such as Windsor should proceed with its Test Match plans for 2013 and what sponsorship arrangements may be in place.

John answered Test Matches should proceed.  The APF would aim to find a sponsor for the Australian team only, not the event. John said one of APF’s objectives is to see more tests at lower goal level as conducted in a number of other countries.

Hall of Fame

John said he was encouraged at the level of positive feeling for it, even though Wal Ashton suggested that it would be a waste of money.  Sam Ballas queried whether NSWPA might have any commitment to funds for this event and John said no APF or State funds would be spent unless clear commitments to ticket sales were received and sponsorship confirmed.

John stated he is happy to talk directly to members on issues.

The Next Meeting of the Board will be held on Friday 7th September and club delegates or individuals are welcome to submit any comments or proposals for consideration to Suzie at least 5 days before.

Regards,

Ian McDuie

President
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